
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Where's The Piccolo? 
At certain times in life we may feel insignificant and useless. 
Surrounded by people with greater talent than ours, we are 
tempted in our weak moments just to settle back and let 
somebody else do the work. We reason that what we have to 
offer won't make much difference anyway. We forget the truth 
suggested by our Lord's use of five loaves and two small fish to 
feed a multitude (John 6:1-14). 
Each of us has something important to offer in His service. 
Sir Michael Costa was conducting a rehearsal in which the 
orchestra was joined by a great chorus. About halfway through 
the session, with trumpets blaring, drums rolling, and violins 
singing their rich melody, the piccolo player muttered to himself, 
"What good am I doing? I might just as well not be playing. 
Nobody can hear me anyway." So he kept the instrument to his 
mouth, but he made no sound. Within moments, the conductor 
cried, "Stop! Stop! Where's the piccolo?" It was missed by the ear 
of the most important person of all. 
It's much the same way with the use of our abilities for the Lord. 
Whether our talent is great or small, the performance isn’t 
complete until we do our best with what we have. 
 
 
 
Contacts: 
Elders: 
Dave Gardiner – 519-671-4040 
Jim MacDonald – 519-870-4686 
Chris Neil – 519-227-0036 
 
Treasurer: Bob Heywood – 519-643-6779 
 
Bulletin: Martha Heywood – 519-868-0874 
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N0M 1S2 (519)235-3501 

www.exeterbiblefellowship.ca 
info@exeterbiblefellowsip.ca 

 
Our Mission….to teach the inspired Word of God, 
to encourage our congregation to worship, serve, 

and proclaim salvation through our Lord Jesus 
Christ. 

Broadcasts: Church Broadcasts are on Hay Television channel 1 on 
Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m.  
A link to our broadcast is on our website www.exeterbiblefellowship.ca 
AND a link is also on our facebook page. Search for Exeter Bible 
Fellowship when on facebook or type in this link: 
https://www.facebook.com/ExeterBibleFellowship  

Don’t forget to “like” our page 
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Sundays this Month: 
Worship Service: 9:30 a.m. 
Fellowship time 10:30 a.m. – outside or socially distant please 
Family Bible Hour 11:00 a.m. 

 

Date Speaker Chair Piano Jr SS Greeters 
Aug 2 Gerry Benn Bob Chris Martha John Z 

Aug 9 
Jason 
Bechtel Chris Bob Anne Jim Neil 

Aug 16 Gerry Benn Lucas Chris Bev Bob 

 Aug 23 
Teen 
Challenge Bob Vurra Laura Art W 

Aug 30 Mike Nelson Jim Laura Anne Ron 

Sept 6  Bob Chris Martha John Z 

. 
 
COVID Update: We are thankful that we are able to meet again 
and pray that restrictions will soon be lifted. In the meantime, 
please abide by the guidelines issued by the health unit. If you are 
unwell, please do no attend. Use hand sanitizers when entering 
the building and sanctuary. Maintain social distancing and wear a 
mask when distancing is difficult. Surfaces will be sanitized 
between services. We are not doing any congregational singing at 
this time and pray that we soon will be able to. 
 

Coffee Time Snack: 
Due to COVID restrictions, we are not serving snacks at this time. 
We hope to resume soon! There are drinks available between 
services. 

 
Upcoming Events: 
Wednesday Evenings: Prayer and Bible study at the chapel 
every Wednesday evening at 7:00 p.m. We are studying the 
book of Hebrews 
 
Communion Sundays in 2020:  
January 19, April 5, July 5, Oct 4 
 
Praise Items:  
Marilyn continues to recover from her gall bladder surgery. She is 
feeling stronger and we look forward to when she will join us again.  
Martha’s Mom has made the transition to the Villa and is getting 
adjusted to her new home. 
 

Prayer Requests:  
There is a prayer box at the back of the chapel. Prayer cards are 
located in the chairs. 
Pray for our nation and the world as we all go through this pandemic. 
Forest Cliff Camp 
Jack and Mae as Jack continues his cancer treatments in Sault Ste 
Marie. 
Suzanne Davis as she recovers from surgery after a fall off her bicycle 
Art Walsh as he battles cancer – praise he is feeling really good! 
Dave Gardiner heart surgery is scheduled for August 5th 
Greta Zwaan with heart issues and is awaiting results of tests  
Missionaries in the field 
Justin Neil looking for work 
Starr Bachert -ongoing eye issues – appointment in August 
Anne Finlay – ongoing eye issues 
Garry Kline – ongoing headaches 
Mary Gardiner – ongoing health issues 
Seniors who are in quarantine during the outbreak. 
 
Birthdays and Anniversaries this Month: 
Aug 1 – Happy Birthday Bill Jeffrey 
Aug 3 – Happy Birthday Kelsey Seeberger (A quarter century!!) 
Aug 12 – Happy 48th Anniversary Jim & Anne Neil 
Aug 13 – Happy Birthday Lucas Seeberger 
Aug 15 – Happy Birthday Lillian Johns 
Aug 18 – Happy Birthday Jim Neil 
Aug 26 – Happy 90th Birthday Marion Triebner 
Aug 31—Happy 1st Birthday Layna Seeberger 
 
Food Bank: There is a box in the entranceway for items for the 
foodbank. Please consider helping those in need. Thank you 
 
Zambian Container: Thank you to everyone that contributed items 
for the container for Zambia. Boxes will be packed and shipped early 
in the month. We have had to make some changes to the delivering 
of the boxes to MSC, we now have to book an appointment with the 
warehouse at ACCT’s in Markham, unload ourselves, keeping our 
distance and wearing masks. Our date of delivering to MSC is August 
6th. 
 
Library Note: We have a great library of books and DVD’s downstairs. 
All are welcome to use it. Donations are accepted. Thank you Ron and 
Vurra for looking after it. 
 


